Minutes of the Coatesville-Clay Township Public Library

Board of Trustees

Tuesday, November 13, 2018
Coatesville Clay Township Public Library

The Coatesville Clay Township Public Library Board Members met for a regularly scheduled meeting on November 13, 2018, at 5:30 p.m. in the Library community room.  Board members present were Larry McCubbin, Kathy Blake, Marcy Shepard, Carla Gill, and Korleen Bledsoe, Librarian.  
I. Approval of Minutes- The October 9, 2018, minutes were read and approved.   
II. Old Business
· Upcoming Town Initiatives- 
· Christmas in Coatesville, November 16th 9:00 am-6:00 pm and November 17th 9:00 am- 5:00 pm.

· Christmas Tree Lighting/Caroling Friday November 16th 6:30 pm-7:30 pm,
· Spooky Storyteller- approximately 40 attendees

· New Library hours- posted on the front glass doors.  The Board would like to recognize local resident, Brendan Coraggio of Coraggio Designs for the quick response and reasonable fees.
· Drinking Water Questionnaire- Discussion of drinking water questionnaire received from Indiana Department of Environmental Management.
· Friends of the Library- Discussion regarding growth was tabled until Judy Dunlap is able to attend.
III. New Business
· Handicap Accessible Doors- have been repaired and are working well. 
· Flu Clinic- held on October 29th, 15 vaccinations given.

· Trick or Treaters- Over 40 visited the library on October 31st.
· New Chromebook- has replaced the computer for online catalog searches. 

· Indiana Blood Center- Blood drive on Tuesday, December 4th from 2:00-6:15 pm.  

· Korleen Vacation Days- October 14, 15, 21, 28 and 30th.  December 6-7th and 12-14th.

· Employee Recognition- Discussion regarding Employee recognition:
· Beverly $1,790.16

· Jill $1,169.47

· Tina $ 22.71

· Jean $ 17.66

· Kathy $2,000.00

· Korleen $7,000.00

· Total- $12,000.00

Larry made a motion to pass the distribution identified, Carla Gill seconded the motion and the motion passed.

· Doug Bledsoe will be changing lighting above circulation desk; his time will be compensated at janitorial rates plus materials.

Meeting was dismissed by Acting Board President, Larry McCubbin at approximately 6:12 p.m.
